Dear Don,

The fossil vertebra we found last monday is evidently a fossil form as we had suspected. I cleaned the specimen and the top of the centrum has been burned. Neither Marie Hopkins or Dave Fortsch were able to identify the bone as to animal. Claude Warren and Jack Fitzwater are both very interested in the site and would like to visit the site area saturday March 6,1965. We plan to leave here that morningearly and would like very much for you to join us. The plan of action is simpley to survey and evaluate the site. I would appreciate it if you would contact Mr. Jones and try to get permission for us to survey on his property.

Marie was delighted with the mammoth tooth. I was wrong about the tooth it is from the lower jaw and is probably the fifth of a series of six teeth that mammoth have on one side of the lower jaw.

Sincerely yours, Rob Bonnichsen